
Digitally signed by Rhex A. Edwards 
Date: 2023.05.05 10:17:57 -05'00'



NRC FORM 592M
(10-04-2022)

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

Materials Inspection Record

Page 1 of 1NRC Form 592M (10-04-2022)

                                                     

                                                     

1.  Licensee Name:

Norton - King's Daughters' Health, Inc.
2.  Docket Number(s):

030-14051
3.  License Number(s)

13-18692-01

4.  Report Number(s):

2023-001
5.  Date(s) of Inspection:

April 18, 2023
6.  Inspector(s):

Jason Dykert
7.  Program Code(s):

02120
8.  Priority:

3
9.  Inspection Guidance Used:

87130
10.  Licensee Contact Name(s):

William Skiles, MD, RSO 
Krista Walston, NMT 
Amy Kasper,Imaging Director 

11.  Licensee E-mail Address:

walstonk@kdhmadison.org

12.  Licensee Telephone Number(s):

812-801-0134

13.  Inspection Type: Initial

Routine✔ Announced

Non-Routine Unannounced✔

14.  Locations Inspected: Hybrid 

Main Office✔ Field Office 

Temporary Job Site Remote 

15.  Next Inspection Date (MM/DD/YYYY):

4/18/2026 Normal✔

Reduced

Extended

No change

16.  Location(s) Inspected List:

1373 East State Road 62, Madison, Indiana  47250 

17.  Scope and Observations:

This was an unannounced, routine inspection of a medical licensee authorized to use byproduct materials in 
accordance with 10 CFR 35.100, 35.200, and 35.300.  The licensee employed 2 full time nuclear medicine 
technologists who administered ~3-5 unit doses of technetium-99m per day for diagnostic imaging. No therapeutic 
administrations had occurred since the previous inspection. The licensee's radiation safety committee still met 
quarterly and the radiation safety program was audited by a consultant.  

The inspection consisted of interviews with licensee staff, observations of licensed activities, review of selected 
records, walk-downs and surveys of the hot lab and nuclear medicine suite, and attendance at a radiation safety 
committee meeting. The inspector observed the measurement and administration of Tc-99m for diagnostic imaging, 
package receipt surveys, a dose calibrator constancy check, daily area surveys and weekly wipe tests, and proper 
handling of radioactive materials and disposals. Both technologists demonstrated adequate radiation safety practices 
and use of dosimetry when handling the unit doses.  

Selected records were reviewed including, RSC minutes, program safety audits, package receipts, decay-in-storage 
disposal records, equipment calibration including linearity and accuracy for the dose calibrator, survey instrument 
calibrations, sealed source leak tests and inventories, and daily area surveys and weekly wipe tests. Dosimetry 
records showed no doses near any regulatory limits.  

No violations of NRC requirements were identified as a result of this inspection.

Signature and Date - Branch Chief
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